TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE REORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

JANUARY 5TH, 2012


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their 2012 Reorganizational Meeting on Thursday, January 5th, 2012.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and requested a moment of silence for the military members arriving back from Iraq, that they may have a safe and healthy readjustment to living back in the States.

SWEARING-IN CEREMONY FOR COUNCILMAN-ELECT JOSEPH NORTON:

Councilman Joseph Norton was sworn in by Town Justice Frank T. Weber, Jr. to start his new four-year term as Councilman.

Roll Call:
Virginia Stern – present




Johanna Shafer – absent




Joseph Norton – present




Thomas Dewhirst – present




Mark D’Agostino – present


Supervisor Stern made mention that Councilwoman Shafer was away for the month of January doing work for her church in India.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:


Wendy Burton, 628 Hunns Lake Road, asked to have an update on the Town’s public access channel from Cablevision.  Supervisor Stern briefly explained the lengthy process that had to be done.

1. APPROVAL OF 2012 APPOINTMENTS:  The following appointments were made on the motion of Virginia Stern, seconded by Mark D’Agostino:

2012 APPOINTMENTS: 

	POSITION
	Name

	Assessor’s Clerk 
	Mona Lantz

	Assessor’s Aides-BAR
	Ritamary Bell

	Assessor’s data collector
	Donald Walker

	Bookkeeper
	Bonnie Hall

	Attorney for the Town
	William Bogle, Jr.

	Budget Officer
	Virginia Stern

	Budget Officer - assistant
	Bonnie Hall

	Building Inspector
	Donald Smith

	Building Inspector Secretary
	Katrina Gore

	C.A.C. Secretary
	Sonia Barrenger

	Dog Control Officer
	Diana Mackey

	Historian
	Dorothy Burdick

	Hwy-custodian
	Patty Knapp

	Hwy-Deputy Superintendent
	Thomas Burns

	HWY-HMEO
	D. Brennan, J. Evans, M. Germond, J. Schulhoff 

	HWY-HMEO
	T. Burns, C. Wilser

	HWY-MEO/Auto Mechanic
	Raymond Gallinger 

	HWY-p/t mower-maintenance.
	                        (March-November)

	HWY Secretary. 
	Meghan O'Connor

	Justice Court Clerk
	Carolyn Harklerode

	Justice Court Clerk
	Patty Koch

	Master Plan Committee Secretary
	Michelle Turck

	Planning Board Secretary
	Michelle Turck

	Records Management
	Patty Knapp

	Registrar-Vital Statistics
	Ritamary Bell

	Deputy Registrar
	Donna Howay


Tax Collector
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	Tax Collector Deputy
	Ritamary Bell

	Town Clerk Deputy
	Donna Howay

	Town Clerk Deputy
	Mary Dalton

	Transfer Station custodians
	Gary Koch, P. J. Agnelli, K. Koch, C. Shaffer

	Zoning Board Secretary
	Mona Lantz

	Recreation Director
	Karla Triola

	Recreation Secretary
	Mary Dalton

	Recreation Park Custodian
	Patty Knapp

	Town Hall custodian
	Stephen Snyder


Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

2. SUPERVISOR’S APPOINTMENTS: The following liaison appointments were made by Supervisor Stern:  Planning Board – Johanna Shafer; Zoning Board of Appeals – Thomas Dewhirst; Recreation – Mark D’Agostino; Conservation Advisory Commission – Joseph Norton; Farm & Agriculture – Joseph Norton; Master Plan – Mark D’Agostino; and Fire Commissioners – Johanna Shafer.  Supervisor Stern would continue to oversee matters of Insurance, the Transfer Station, the Buildings and Cablevision.

3. OFFICIAL DESIGNATIONS FOR 2012: 


Official Newspapers: All four local papers, the Poughkeepsie Journal, the Northern Dutchess News, the Hudson Valley News and the Millbrook Independent on the motion of Virginia Stern, second by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried


Official Banks and Investment Limits: the Bank of Millbrook, M & T Bank (third party collateral), and MBIA NY CLASS on the motion of Virginia Stern, second by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried


Mileage Rate: to remain the same as 2011 at 51¢ per mile for approved employee reimbursements when on Town business, on the motion of Virginia Stern, second by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried.


Emergency Interim Successors: Johanna Shafer, Ritamary Bell and Stephen Gotovich, as appointed by Supervisor Stern.

4. APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: On the motion made by Virginia Stern and seconded by Mark D’Agostino, the following reappointments were made:
Planning Board member Gerardo Fernandez for another 7 year term

Conservation Advisory Commission members Brenda Lynch, Mike Picinelli and


Barry Haydasz for two-year terms


Scenic Roads Committee member John Royall for another three-year term


Zoning Board of Appeals member Kathryn Zeyher for another seven-year term


Board of Assessment Review member Mark Zeyher for another five-year term 


Board of Ethics members Frank Grasso and Charles Hanlon for a one-year term


each.  Mention was made that three vacancies exist on the Ethics Board


and these will be advertised for.

Motion carried on all above reappointments with all present voting in favor.

5. APPROVAL OF KENNEL CONTRACT: The 2012 Kennel Contract with Pine Plains Veterinary Associates was approved on a motion made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Joseph Norton.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

6. APPROVAL OF MONETARY POLICY:  The Monetary Policy for 2012 will remain the same and copies will be distributed for all appropriate departments on a motion made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst.  Motion carried.

7. APPROVE OF MEETING RULES AND PROCEDURES: After discussion, the following additions will be made to the current policy as follows: 1) that any videotaping of a meeting should be done in the back of the room; and 2) that the Town Board may briefly comment on a matter brought from the audience.  Motion made by Virginia Stern, 
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seconded by Joseph Norton with all present voting in favor.

8. ESTABLISH INSURANCE PERCENTAGES FOR 2012: On a motion made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Joseph Norton, the insurance premiums for full-time employees will remain at 20% employees contribution with the Town paying 80%.  Motion carried.

9. ADVERTISE FOR VACANCIES ON THE BOARD OF ETHICS: The Town Clerk was already instructed to place an ad for the three vacancies.

10. DATE CHANGE FOR AUGUST TOWN BOARD MEETINGS: A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Joseph Norton, to change the August workshop and regular meeting dates from August 6th and 9th respectively to August 13th and 16th.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

11. SET TRANSFER STATION FEES FOR 2012: The Town’s Transfer Station’s fees will remain the same as 2011 except that non-residents will now be allowed to use the facilities for a user fee of $60 per year.  This change was approved by the Board on a motion made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Councilman Dewhirst voted in favor and Councilman Norton abstained.  Motion carried.  Mention was made that this new information should be given to the local papers.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

Mel Eiger, Attlebury Hill Road, congratulated the Board on a good start for the new year.

Jeff Brouws, Hunns Lake Road, asked if in Councilwoman Shafer’s absence, did she have a proxy vote, and was told no.  He added that he liked having the Privilege of the Floor twice on the agenda, at the beginning and at the end.

Mike Shafer, Decker Road, asked about the ZBA liaison.

The Board agreed to add the matter of ‘Privilege of the Floor’ to the January workshop agenda.


With no other business at hand, a motion to adjourn at 8:05 PM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell











Town Clerk

